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Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 

  “Promoting the art of quilting through sharing, friendship, education, and 
meaningful service to our community.” 

 

WELCOME AUTUMN 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   
 

Wasn't our September speaker, Jan 
Steffin,  excellent?  I took her class on the 
Saturday after the guild meeting  
and learned a lot about the square in a 
square ruler.  I've almost finished my 
project; just need to add the 
borders today and then of course, quilt it.  
Isn't it great to learn new skills?! 
  

Have a great month and hopefully it will be 
cooler in October. 
  

Barbara Montejo 
 
BLOCK OF THE MONTH    
  

Marcia Dains was the winner of the 
September blocks. Congratulations to 
Marcia and thank you to all who 
participated. 
  

The block for November is Patriotic Glory.  
The block itself is easy, you just need to 
gather 6 different fabrics.  Do give it a try. 
  

Barbara Montejo 

 

PROGRAMS       
 

I hope everyone enjoyed Jan Steffen's talk 
last month; everyone seemed to enjoy the 
workshop. 
 

We will be having Sherry Werum as our 
October speaker and there will be a 
workshop the following Saturday. She will be 
speaking about Mosaics and the Quilts they 
Inspire. The workshop will be October 13, 
Saturday, at Millie's Clubhouse. It will be 
"Mosaic's & Motifs Table Runner”. Sherry 
will be bringing kits to purchase. I have the 
supply list if you want to bring your own 
fabrics. We do still have room for a 
few additional quilters in the workshop. 
 

Anyone who wishes to join myself and Sherry 
for dinner is welcome to come; we will be 
dining across the street from the Guild 
Meeting at Presidente Restaurant. 
 

Sam Hunter, our January speaker will also be 
dropping by with some quilt samples for our 
January workshop. 
 

Looking forward to seeing everyone at the 
October meeting! 
 

Eddie Moore 
Programs 
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PROPOSED BYLAW CHANGES   
  

Changes to our Bylaws 
  

A committee discussed recommended 
changes to the bylaws which will be voted 
on at the October meeting.  These were 
made available at the September meeting, 
and you can also access them online 
through a link on the guild website 
newsletter page:   www.scvquiltguild.org , 
click on the newsletter tab. 
  

Please look at all the proposed changes, in 
red type, and be prepared to ask 
questions and then vote in October.  
  

Paula Fleischer and Lola Dyroy  
 
 
GUILD LIBRARY     
 

We have new additions to the library and 
are getting new ones every day. We have a 
new library website so you can view titles 
that are currently available. That way, 
you’ll know what you want and be able to 
pick it up at the guild meeting quickly. 
 

Check out our new library website at  
https://sites.google.com/site/scvquiltguil
dlibrary/ 
We welcome your donations to the library. 
Keep on reading! 
 

 

 
 

ELECTIONS FOR 2012     
 

2013 Nominating Committee Debbie 
Ackerman, Megan Null and Dana Montague. 
 

We would first like to take this opportunity to 
thank our current guild board members who 
have diligently served our quilt guild for the 
past year. Many extra hours of planning and 
work go into keeping the guild running 
smoothly. 
 

It is time once again to seek nominations for 
all 6 board positions. We would like to remind 
you that no member of the nominating 
committee may run for office. 
The board positions are as follows:  
President,  
1st Vice President and Council Representative 
2nd Vice President and Programs Chair 
3rd Vice President and Quilt Show Chair 
Treasurer 
Secretary.  
 

In accordance with our bylaws any guild 
member in good standing may be nominated to 
serve on the board. All members nominated 
must first agree to serve for one year... so 
make sure whomever you're nominating can 
commit to that.  
 

We will be holding our 2013 election at the 
December 2012 meeting. Please contact a 
member of the nominating committee with 
your nominations. Any questions, please don't 
hesitate to ask one of us.  
 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkPsNdGhQp04A972jzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBsNXNqYzdwBHNlYwNmcC10aHVtYnMEc2xrA2ltZw--?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?_adv_prop=image&va=halloween+quilting+clip+art&fr=yfp-t-701&tab=organic&ri=6&w=700&h=514&imgurl=www.cherylbartleydesigns.com/catalog/primitivecountrygardenquilt.gif&rurl=http://www.cherylbartleydesigns.com/servlet/the-372/PRIMITIVE-FOLK-ART-COUNTRY/Detail&size=259.3+KB&name=PRIMITIVE+FOLK+ART+COUNTRY+QUILT+GARDEN+SHEEP&p=halloween+quilting+clip+art&oid=9f5ab778a2156db351dbe7cb319db4d8&fr2=&fr=yfp-t-701&tt=PRIMITIVE+FOLK+ART+COUNTRY+QUILT+GARDEN+SHEEP&b=31&ni=48&no=32&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=12ldpb6ov&sigb=13pqv2abe&sigi=124iucg8o&.crumb=.CiHqqAX8sv�
http://www.scvquiltguild.org/
https://sites.google.com/site/scvquiltguildlibrary/
https://sites.google.com/site/scvquiltguildlibrary/
https://sites.google.com/site/scvquiltguildlibrary/
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 COMMUNITY SERVICE     
 

We’re still working on our goals for the 
year but time is running out.  We need help 
in finishing tops and putting bindings on. 
There are also placemats and shawls to get 
done before the holiday giving season is 
here.  
  

 We will provide the parts to finish some 
of these projects which are intended for 
community relief and/or senior shawls. 
 You can always pick up a project or bring 
us your completed projects.   
  

 Please contact Dana or Helena with any 
questions or requests you may have.  If we 
know what you can help us with, we'll bring 
the project to the next meeting. We 
always have projects that we bring to the 
meetings. Stop by and pick up a project to 
help us and the community. 
  

Thank you all for your help and 
enthusiastic participation. 
 

Helena Woodworth    661-257-2572 
Dana Montague   661-295-0877 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

HOSPITALITY NEWS     
 

Hello Everyone! Well, we tried to simplify 
the hospitality for our guild meetings by 
having everyone bring snacks two times a 
year, but last month the turnout was not 
very good. Therefore, we are going back to 
the old system of letters for food and drink. 
 

For the month of October, food will be 
brought by members with last names A-F and 
drinks will be brought by members with the 
last names G-J. In regards to drinks, we are 
asking for cold drinks only, i.e. water, soda, 
iced tea, juice, etc. If you need a cup of joe 

, feel free to bring your own. There are at 
least two Starbucks and one Coffee Kiosk 
within a mile of the Church.  

Thanks, 
The Hospitality Committee 
 
 
 
 

HOLIDAY PARTY      
 
 

Can you believe its October already? In two 
months, we will be having our Holiday Party!!! 
Yikes, how did that happen, it was January 
only yesterday!! Think about what side dish 
you can bring and share to the party. Looking 
forward to seeing everyone and having a 
great time.  

 

 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkK33cWhQ0zEAAayjzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBsNXNqYzdwBHNlYwNmcC10aHVtYnMEc2xrA2ltZw--?back=http://search.yahoo.com/search?ei=UTF-8&p=fall+clip+art&w=350&h=401&imgurl=parenting.leehansen.com/downloads/clipart/halloween/images/pumkin-with-kitty.gif&rurl=http://parenting.leehansen.com/downloads/clipart/halloween/pages/pumpkins-kitty.htm&size=9.9+KB&name=Cute+autumn+or+Halloween+black+cat+clip+art.+Kitty+is+playing+in+...&p=fall+clip+art&oid=d1c3d6ecfb604c23d7275485dddc5ee7&fr2=&fr=yfp-t-701&tt=Cute+autumn+or+Halloween+black+cat+clip+art.+Kitty+is+playing+in+...&b=121&ni=36&no=130&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=12jo3hq2h&sigb=11nrd3ave&sigi=12g8s6fa1&.crumb=.CiHqqAX8sv�
http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkPxvcmhQwioAbNijzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBsNXNqYzdwBHNlYwNmcC10aHVtYnMEc2xrA2ltZw--?back=http://search.yahoo.com/search?ei=UTF-8&p=fall+clip+art&w=293&h=151&imgurl=0.tqn.com/d/webclipart/1/0/1/h/1/pvines2.gif&rurl=http://webclipart.about.com/od/special/l/blfall15.htm&size=11.6+KB&name=Fall+clip+art+of+pumpkins+and+vines+plus+three+pumpkins+and+vines&p=fall+clip+art&oid=cb6d37cda9db733f8ad4625701b002de&fr2=&fr=yfp-t-701&tt=Fall+clip+art+of+pumpkins+and+vines+plus+three+pumpkins+and+vines&b=181&ni=36&no=199&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=11lrcp6o5&sigb=11nrd3ave&sigi=11c8fasg9&.crumb=.CiHqqAX8sv�
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TREASURY REPORT   
  
 

TREASURERS REPORT   August  2012 
Beginning Check 
Balance 

 
$9,880.67 

Income 
Opp Quilt-Sales $80.00 

Expense 
Administration: 
   Equipment -$611.22 
   Misc -$124.85 
Newsletter:  
   Print Postage: -$35.57 

Ending Check Balance $9,189.03 
CDs                                    $7,665.73 
Total $16,854.75 

  

 

 

 

 

 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA COUNCIL 
OF QUILT GUILDS 
 

Council Meeting 
 

This is a quarterly meeting that will be on 
October 13th.  We have a volunteer to 
cover the meeting for us, Edra Moore.   
This meeting will cover contracts and 
financial issues that we need to deal with 
in our guilds.  The meeting will be from 
10-12 at the Lancaster United Methodist 
Church and is sponsored by the Antelope 
Valley Quilt Guild. 
 

Patti Voyles, 1VP, Council Representative 
 
 

 
 
 
FINAL BLOCK SWAP    
 
Our final block swap is the big reveal at 
our October Guild Meeting. Be sure to 
bring the blocks you have been given for 
the month of September.  Put all of the 
finished blocks on muslin, arranging them 
however you’d like. We will share them 
during show and share and you will get to 
take your blocks home. We are really 
excited to see all of the wonderfully 
creative blocks you’ve made to share. 
  

Mary Beth and Megan. 
 

 

 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkCDBc2hQbFwAagqjzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBsNXNqYzdwBHNlYwNmcC10aHVtYnMEc2xrA2ltZw--?back=http://search.yahoo.com/search?ei=UTF-8&p=Halloween+quilting+clip+art&w=350&h=350&imgurl=www.quiltswithstyle.com/uploads/qws/QWS54/Sneaky_Ghost.jpg&rurl=http://patternsge.net/halloween-quilting-patterns/&size=29+KB&name=HALLOWEEN+QUILTING+PATTERNS+|+Free+Patterns&p=halloween+quilting+clip+art&oid=6795a152e2e47236606adb7b51b6e2af&fr2=&fr=&tt=HALLOWEEN+QUILTING+PATTERNS+|+Free+Patterns&b=0&ni=36&no=2&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=11in6b013&sigb=1257c4ak1&sigi=11qtjo6f1&.crumb=.CiHqqAX8sv�
http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkIUpcWhQNy0A.EajzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBsNXNqYzdwBHNlYwNmcC10aHVtYnMEc2xrA2ltZw--?back=http://search.yahoo.com/search?ei=UTF-8&p=fall+clip+art&w=288&h=298&imgurl=www.clker.com/cliparts/7/I/M/A/2/k/fall-tree-sunset-md.png&rurl=http://www.clker.com/clipart-fall-tree-sunset.html&size=44.3+KB&name=Fall+Tree+Sunset+clip+art+-+vector+clip+art+online,+royalty+free+...&p=fall+clip+art&oid=f4b362a37606554ff0b8b7911e968f38&fr2=&fr=yfp-t-701&tt=Fall+Tree+Sunset+clip+art+-+vector+clip+art+online,+royalty+free+...&b=61&ni=36&no=83&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=11inl05bj&sigb=11nrd3ave&sigi=11q9mqcjo&.crumb=.CiHqqAX8sv�
http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkPfwb2hQKTsAG7ajzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBsNXNqYzdwBHNlYwNmcC10aHVtYnMEc2xrA2ltZw--?back=http://search.yahoo.com/search?ei=UTF-8&p=fall+clip+art&w=551&h=573&imgurl=bestclipartblog.com/clipart-pics/fall-clip-art-19.png&rurl=http://bestclipartblog.com/30-fall-clip-art.html/fall-clip-art-19&size=132+KB&name=30+Fall+Clip+Art+Fall-clip-art-19+%E2%80%93+Best+Clip+Art+Blog&p=fall+clip+art&oid=6b3fca9204af68485c5f5fac09ebca87&fr2=&fr=yfp-t-701&tt=30+Fall+Clip+Art+Fall-clip-art-19+%E2%80%93+Best+Clip+Art+Blog&b=31&ni=36&no=45&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=121090n5m&sigb=11nrd3ave&sigi=11l1qc79m&.crumb=.CiHqqAX8sv�
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UPCOMING EVENTS     
 

CELEBRATE!  QUILT SHOW 
October 6th and 7th at Rancho Santa Susana 
Community Center, Simi Valley, CA. 
Saturday 10 am to 5 pm, Sunday 10 am to 4 pm. 
Sponsored by Simi Valley Quilt Guild. 
 
Check the website for more info at 
www.simivalleyquiltguild.org 
 
 
 

************Mini Groups************ 
 Friday Friends *** 
See Caryl Jo or Cherrie Maylis 
 Meets 2nd & 4th Fridays 
 7 p.m. Shadow Hills Presbyterian                      
         Church 
 10158 Johanna Ave. Sunland 
S.E.W.U.P.’s 

New meeting location to be announced. 
 Meets Tuesdays at 10 a.m. 
Saturday Quilters *** 
 Mary Beth Will 323-387-2260 
 Meets last Saturday of Month 
            12:30 to 5:30 p.m. at church behind 
 Goodwill. Attendees split $50 fee and 
 share snacks. 
             
Super Star Quilters *** 
 Patti Voyles 259-6198 
 Meets first and third Tuesdays 
 7 p.m., rotating member’s home 
The Tuesday Night Group *** 
 Carle Kouri 661-252-0741 
 21303 Soledad Canyon, Saugus 
 Greenbrier East Mobile Home Park 

Recreation Center 5:45 p.m. 
*** indicates membership is open.  If you want to 
attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be sure 
that nothing has changed since this listing 
 
 
 

QUILT IDEAS     
 
 
Swap patterns with friends and guild 
members. 
It’s a great way to try a new pattern and 
see how others interpret the pattern with 
different colors and fabrics. 
 
Check out museums for ideas on what was 
old could be new with a change to modern 
fabrics. 
 
Form or join a mini group and try a new 
project. The mini group can also work on a 
quilt together making the process go faster. 
 
Enjoy!  Enjoy!  Enjoy the process! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkPxvcmhQwioAdtijzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBsNXNqYzdwBHNlYwNmcC10aHVtYnMEc2xrA2ltZw--?back=http://search.yahoo.com/search?ei=UTF-8&p=fall+clip+art&w=563&h=531&imgurl=0.tqn.com/d/webclipart/1/0/-/0/5/Watering-Can-with-Fall-Leaves.png&rurl=http://webclipart.about.com/od/seasonsclipart/ss/Watering-Can-Full-Of-Fall-Leaves.htm&size=180.7+KB&name=Watering+Can+Full+of+Fall+Leaves+Clip+Art&p=fall+clip+art&oid=ca5a99a496d4aa19dd3dfd276b17e5bf&fr2=&fr=yfp-t-701&tt=Watering+Can+Full+of+Fall+Leaves+Clip+Art&b=181&ni=36&no=209&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=12l1q2j47&sigb=11nrd3ave&sigi=122nu78k2&.crumb=.CiHqqAX8sv�
http://www.simivalleyquiltguild.org/
http://www.simivalleyquiltguild.org/




Computerized Long Arm Quilting
TSMQuilts

Grace Bailey
28107 Boulder Crest Court
Canyon Country CA91351

Website: www.tsmqutlts.com
Email.:grace.bailey37@gamil.com

Cell: 661-733-9645

---~7'S MACHINE SERVICE

!iJ.III&;,Qrm Repairs In Your Home
Brands of Home Machines

_5 years Experience
Call 661-492-7700
or An Appointment
erl961@hotmail.com

~er£y's pa6rics
o 0 ••• 'YourIlea Store.....

(661) 298..3844
19150 Soledad Canyon Rd, Canyon Country, CA 91351

Mbn-Fri 9 • 8, Sat 9 • 6; Sun 11· 5

15% off* for SCV Quilt Guild members
(bring this newsletter to receive discount)

*excilldes IT, Root Candles, Crystal P Yarn & Wehkin2

DONNA CHIPPERFIELD

Longarm Quilting
Computerized and Free Motion
Designs created for each quilt

805-338-6236
Donnachipperfield@gmail.com



 

 

Things to Remember: 

 Sherry Werum - Speaker 
 Bring Block of the Month Entry 
 Initial sign-in sheet at the door 
 Wear your name tag  
 Food: A thru F 
 Drinks: G thru J 
 Show and Share quilts 
 Bring Final Block Swap Project 
 Bring in sold Opportunity Quilt 
Ticket Money 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 802863 
Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863 
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Check out our website: 
www.scvquiltguild.org  
WOW! See the newsletter online! 
 
 

 

 
 

 

This Month’s Calendar: 

October 11, 2012 7:00 PM 
“Mosaics and the Quilts They Inspire” 
Santa Clarita United Methodist Church 
26640 Bouquet Canyon Road 
Saugus, Ca 
October 18, 2012 – Business Meeting  
6:30 PM Greenhouse Café, Saugus, CA. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

http://www.scvquiltguild.org/
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